EXHIBIT

RE: Bartels Pit - Compliance

Louis Seals <Louis.Seals@crookcountyor.gov>
Thu 7/25/2024 10:07 AM JUL 25 2024

To:Will VanVactor <Will.VanVactor@crookcountyor.gov> Crook County

We have no history of a sighed complaint or active comcﬁﬂ%' et

case on the quarry since the approval to reopen in 2017.

In 2019 Mr. Bartels started blasting and several of the neighbors
called in and claimed that they did not receive their notice prior to
blasting. When questioned, Mr. Bartels explained that the notices
were mailed out in advance.

At that time, we discovered that the mail from Prineville is
processed in Portland and then sent out... there is a longer than
normal delay in the delivery.

From that date forward, Mr. Bartels had the planning department
print all the labels for his mailing of the blasting notices and he
agreed to send the notices out early given the delivery delay.

Since 2020, we have not received any phone calls or had any
iIssues related to the blasting notices.

Louis Seals

Crook County Community Development
Code Compliance Officer

300 NE 3rd st. Rm #12

Prineville, OR 97754

Phone 541-447-3211 ext. 244

Cell: 541-903-2081



